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Private Stormwater Management Facility Maintenance
Bi-Annual Reporting Program Overview

Bi-Annual Maintenance Certifications are due June 30 of even numbered years.  New facilities are required to report each of the first two years following installation.
In the end of March of the reporting cycle year, we send out a reminder notice to all facilities with recorded maintenance agreements that they have bi-annual inspection due on June 30, of the specific reporting year. (see attached template #1).
If a site reports by June 30th and has violations, we send out a deficiency letter with a compliance date for the required maintenance to be performed (template #2).  
If a site owner is responsive and appears to be working in good faith to get the maintenance completed, we are pretty flexible and and allow time to gain compliance.  If a site owner is not responsive, we take a more rigid approach as outlined below.
First Notice:  In the first week of August for the sites that failed to report, the City will send out the first notice for failing to report with a 30-45-day compliance date (template #3).  Within this notice we indicate that failure to comply may result in the City completing the required bi-annual inspection.
Second Notice:  For those that still don’t respond we will send out a second notice with a 30-day compliance deadline (template #4).  
Third notice:  If we still haven’t received a response, we may do a little research to see if we can find a better local contact for the property owner, perhaps through a tenant or a property management company, perhaps with an in-person site visit.  Regardless, the third notice is sent via certified mail.  The third notice will be for 30-days and confirming that the failure to submit the bi-annual report will result in the City hiring an engineering consultant to complete the bi-annual inspection and invoice the cost of the inspection to the property owner of record (template #5).
Fourth Notice (Default):  After the deadline established in the third notice has passed, a final notice of Default (template #6) is sent out the registered property owner (again via certified mail) stating that they are in default of the stormwater agreement, and the City will be conducting the inspection work (and completing any necessary maintenance work) ourselves and invoicing the property owner and/or placing the costs on the tax rolls.  At this point, we’ve started tracking administrative costs to be charged back to the owner.  We have an engineering consultant under contract, and we authorize them to perform the necessary inspection and reporting work.
